## MINUTES

## LEGISLATIVE BUDGET COMMITTEE

## March 17, 1977

The Legislative Budget Committee convened at 9:00 a.m. on March 17, 1977, in Room 527 of the State House, meeting as the Architectural Services Advisory Committee under K.S.A. 75-5411. All members of the Committee, except Senator Steineger, were present. Staff in attendance were Richard Ryan and Arden Ensley. Doug Mermis of the Architectural Services Division also attended the meeting.

Speaker Carlin told the Committee that the subcommittee on "change orders" (consisting of the Speaker, President Doyen, and Representative Lady) met on March 15 and 16 to consider four change orders submitted by the Division of Architectural Services. Mr. Mermis attended the meeting on March 15 and he and Max Lucas of KU were present on March 16 to answer questions and provide additional information that was requested by the subcommittee.

The subcommittee recommended that the following change orders be approved:

No. 5 — re the Clinical Science and Pathology Bldg. at KSU, a total credit (or deduction) of \$54,839.

No. 11 - re the Clinical Facility at the KU Medical Center, a total addition of \$47,242.

No. 12 - re the Clinical Facility at the KU Medical Center, a total addition of \$57,917.

No. 9 - re the Visual Arts Facility at KU, an addition of \$104,296.

All of the above were approved by the Committee, with President Doyen voting "no" on No. 9.

With regard to future consideration of change orders, the staff was requested to provide copies of them to the four members of the Committee who are not on the subcommittee after the latter has met and decided on its recommendations.

Prepared by Richard Ryan

Approved by Committee on:

6-30-77 Date